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Holy Trinity C of E Primary School

 “A Church School community aspiring for all to live life to the full”
	Headteacher: Duncan de Gruchy

email:admin@holytrinity.gloucs.sch.uk
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	Jersey Street, Cheltenham

Gloucestershire, GL52 2JP

Tel. 01242 515778



Wednesday 23rd September 
Dear Parents,
Year Three Reading
As you are aware, many things in school have changed slightly to help us manage our new way of learning during these COVID-19 times. Here in Year Three, we have had to change the way we do ‘reading’ and I just wanted to explain this in a bit more detail for you. This is also very new to us adults in Year Three so please do bear with us as we get used to this new system! 
· By the end of this week, your child will have brought home a reading book. This text may be a book chosen by myself or Mrs Dutton or they have freely chosen their book from a range of appropriate texts available. 

· The texts available to Y3 have been based on some initial reading assessments at the beginning of the year, previous data from Year Two and their general accuracy, fluency and confidence in reading during class observations. 

· As we move through this half term and as your child becomes more familiar in reading independently, your child’s reading texts may change. 

· Following COVID-19 guidelines, reading books for home will need to be returned to school on a THURSDAY and are placed in a box to be quarantined over the weekend so they can be put back into our class book area or the library for other children to use.  
· So you can support your child reading at home, it is important that their book is brought back into school on this day so they are able to choose or have their next reading book. They will be unable to have a following book if their previous book is not returned on a Thursday. 
· Once a book is returned on Thursday morning, your child will choose their next book or be given the following text by an adult. 

· Your child may also have a ‘school reader’ which is to be kept in school in their drawer. This book will be at an appropriate level and will be used to encourage independent reading during quiet activity times. Your child will also be using this book alongside a reading journal where they will be given some reading tasks to do such as writing a review on the book or designing a new front cover. 

· Some children will also use our ‘Quiet Activity’ times to read to an adult or to practise reading phonetically decodable or tricky words. 

· It is so important to still listen to your child read at home as well as supporting their independence. Please encourage them to ask for help if they come across an unfamiliar word and discuss the meaning of it (‘Google’ is also good for this if you are unsure how to explain a word’s meaning!) or talk about the story they have read to you. 
· There are also many other opportunities for your child to read at home. I have set up a ‘class log-in’ to access Ebooks from Oxford Owl. There are a range of different genres and themes to choose from which your child may be interested in. There are also some texts with audio which you may find useful! Go to https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-pupils/ click on class login. Username: yearthreeatht, Password:MrsEvans 

· I recommend visiting the Heart Foundation Book Shop on Winchcombe Street, they always have a great collection of children’s books at very reasonable prices. 

· When you are out and about in shops, in town, at the park or on a car journey, use these opportunities for child to read signs, posters, labels etc -  it helps them to see print in different sizes and fonts, and not just in a storybook!
I hope you have found this information helpful and makes sense to you. If you do have any more queries, please do let me know. In the meantime, many thanks for your support in your child settling in so well to Y3! 

Yours sincerely
Jenny Evans

Year Three Class Teacher
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